

Article from:

Taxing Times

February 2009 – Volume 5 – Issue No. 1

TAXING TIMES Vol. 5 Issue 1 February 2009

Taxation Section of the Society of Actuaries 475 N. Martingale Road, Suite 600 Schaumburg, IL 60173

- ▶ ph: 847.706.3500 ▶ f: .847.706.3599
- www.soa.org

This newsletter is free to section members. Current-year issues are available from the Publication Orders Department by contacting Aleshia Zionce at 847.706.3525 Photocopies of back issues may be requested for a nominal fee.

Expressions of opinion stated herein are, unless expressly stated to the contrary, not the opinion or position of the Society of Actuaries, its sections, its committees or the employers of the authors.

The SOA assumes no responsibility for statements made or opinions expressed in the articles, criticisms and discussions contained in this publica-

Chairperson: Kory J. Olsen, FSA, CERA Vice Chairperson:

Christian J. DesRochers, FSA Treasurer: James F. Reiskytl, FSA Council Members: Steven C. Chamberlin, FSA Charla J. Finley, FSA Peter A. Marion, FSA John J. Palmer, FSA Brian Prast, FSA Vincent Y.Y. Tsang, FSA

Board Partner: Edward L. Robbins, FSA

Newsletter Staff Editor: Brian G. King, FSA Assistant Editor: Christine Del Vaglio Editorial Board: Peter H. Winslow Bruce Schobel, FSA Frederic J. Gelfond

SOA Contacts

Staff Editor: Jacque Kirkwood e: jkirkwood@soa.org

Staff Partner: Meg Weber e: mweber@soa.org

Section Specialist: Christy Cook

e: ccook@soa.org

Graphic Designer: Julissa Sweeney e: jsweeney@soa.org

Copyright © 2009 Society of Actuaries. All rights reserved. Printed in the United States of America

FROM THE EDITOR

A Great Start to 2009 BRIAN G. KING

ello readers and welcome to what I hope will be another great year of TAXING TIMES. On a personal note, this year marks the start of my second term as editor of this newsletter. I'm excited with many of the things we have planned for this year.

We kick off 2009 with not only this February issue, but also our accompanying supplement issue on the revenue procedures concerning product tax corrections released in early summer 2008. These revenue procedures have great significance for companies who are in a situation requiring remediation and I am confident that the articles in the supplement will prove very helpful and informative in explaining how the procedures work. In addition to the supplement, this February issue brings two articles and the ACLI update column—all deal with the recently adopted NAIC VACARVM guideline. This is another hot topic in the industry and we hope the coverage in this issue sheds some light on the tax implications of this new guideline.

Bringing to light new industry tax topics that educate our membership is one of the key goals of the Taxation Section. We want to provide our members with a forum for education, discussion and debate on those tax topics which impact their work. Given this goal, I am also excited about some new plans that the Taxation Section has in store for our members. As our chair, Kory Olsen, mentions in his column, the Taxation Section plans to introduce Web-based learning into our offerings for 2009.

This topic was discussed at the face-toface meeting that the Taxation Section Council had at the SOA Annual Meeting this past fall. The consensus of the council was that the Taxation Section should develop experience and capabilities in this area. As Kory mentions, the Web learning can include basic tax topics and specific industry tax issues and it can count toward Continuing Professional Development (CPD) credits. Suggestions for follow-ups to this Web-based learning have included setting up a 24-hour chat room for followup discussion and recording webinars for rebroadcast.

While many possible topics were discussed for these webinars, the council felt that the best place to begin was with a webinar on the revenue procedures dealing with product corrections. This webinar is slated for March 4, 2009 (12:00-1:30 p.m., Eastern Time) and will hopefully enhance and compliment the information presented in our TAXING TIMES supplement on this topic.

Please try and participate in this, our first webinar, and offer us your feedback. This feedback will help the Section in planning future educational opportunities such as this one.

Enjoy the issue! •

Brian G. King, FSA, MAAA, is a managing director, Life Actuarial Services with SMART Business Advisory and Consulting, LLC and may be reached at bking@smartgrp.com.

Note from the Editor

All of the articles that appear in TAXING TIMES are peer reviewed by our Editorial Board and Section Council members. These members represent a cross-functional team of professionals from the accounting, legal and actuarial disciplines. This peer-review process is a critical ingredient in maintaining and enhancing the quality and credibility of our Section newsletter.

While this newsletter strives to provide accurate and authoritative information in the content of its articles, it does not constitute tax, legal or other advice from the publisher. It is recommended that professional services be retained for such advice. The publisher assumes no responsibility with assessing or advising the reader as to tax, legal or other consequences arising from the reader's particular situation.

Citations are required and found in our published articles, and follow standard protocol.

-Brian G. King